

## OFFICE OF THE BRONX BOROUGH PRESIDENT

590 - 3

FERNANDO FERRER

THE BRONX COUNTY BUILDING 851 GRAND CONCOURSE BRONX, NEW YORK 10451

November 2, 1988

Mr. Miguel Fuentes President Bronx Lebanon Hospital Center 1276 Fulton Avenue Bronx, N.Y. 10456.

Dear Mr. Fuertes.

I would like to take this opportunity to express my support of Bronx Lebanon Hospital Centers' concept for the development of a facility in the Port Morris industrial area for the processing of biomedical (Red Bag) waste.

Normally, I would be hesitant to support such a concept without first reviewing detailed plans of the project; however, based upon past performance of your outstanding medical institution I am confident that this will be a state-of-the-art incinerator which will set the standard for similar facilities throughout our country.

I am especially happy to note that REMTECH, INC. is committed to seeking qualified Bronx businesses' in connection with the construction of this facility.

Best wishes and success.

Sincerely,

FERNANDO FERRER

**EXHIBIT A:** 

Letter, 11/2/88 Ferrer to "Mike" Fuentes